SIXTH TAXING DISTRICT COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING
         March 5, 2014

APPROVED ACTIONS

I.  
ATTENDANCE:

PRESENT:  Commissioners Tammy Langalis and Mike Barbis, 




District Treasurer
 John Verel, District Fire Marshal and District    




Property Manager Ed Carlson, District Assistant Property Manager 




Jason O’Donnell, District Clerk Andrea Woodworth.





ABSENT:  Commissioner John Igneri

II.
DISCUSSION ITEMS:

· Approval of the Minutes of the February meeting was postponed until the April meeting.

· The canceled date for an informational meeting about the continued restoration and


preservation of the Community Center will be rescheduled.

· Mr. Barbis said that work continues on a plan to get a natural gas pipeline down Highland Avenue.
· Mr. Barbis said that he has been in touch with Don Wilson.  He is working on his contract for this summer.
· Mrs. Langalis noted that there is some interest from another party about operating the 


concession at the beach.  The Clerk will draw up a communication for those interested


asking that they submit a written proposal by March 25. 

· The District Treasurer announced that he would be communicating a date when all the


beach personnel must come to the Treasurer’s office and present their documentation


and sign their employment documents.

· District Treasurer John Verel commented that we are showing a Net Income in the amount of $93,619 which means as of now we are operating in the black.

· Property Manager Ed Carlson said that the district has locked in a price of $2.88/gal with Hocon for the rest of the season.  He also said that he is meeting with a plumber to get an


estimate to replace the old style valves since some stems have broken off so they can’t 



shut the water off completely.
· Mr. Carlson also said that they are awaiting the improvement of the weather so that they might start the painting of Pinkney House.

· A seemingly abandoned car in the Ambler Lot was discussed.

III.
III.
ACTION ITEMS:
· Mrs. Langalis instructed the Clerk to offer 25 more parking permits at the RR Station as


the lot has many open spaces on a daily basis.

· The item under New Business, “Budget amendments to merge certain capital accounts and to provide for repairs associated with super storm Sandy” was deferred until a later


date.

· The Commissioners approved a second annual walk/run to benefit victims of spinal cord


injuries to happen on September 21, 2014.

· The Commissioners approved allowing the Rowayton Arts Center to have a Tag Sale at the Community Center on October 19, 2014.

